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December This year’s Wrangler Rally saw over 
330 high school students from 28 
area schools visit campus to learn 
more about FHTC. 

The annual high school visit day 
was divided into four days, one day 
for each division, during November. 

At registration, students indicated 
an area of interest and spent their 
visit day interacting with FHTC 
instructors and students, viewed 
demonstrations and  were able to 
participate in hands-on activities.

The Flint Hills Technical College 
Foundation joined in the global 
Giving Tuesday movement on 
November 30 and successfully raised 
$10,520 to benefit students of FHTC.

Through the generosity of donors and 
Mike and Ida Kerbs, who matched 
gifts up to $2,500, the campaign 
yielded double the original goal for 
the day of $5,000. 

2021 Wrangler Rally 

Dates to Note
FALL SEMESTER END:  
December 17, 2021 

COLLEGE OFFICES CLOSED:  
December 24-31, 2021

SPRING SEMESTER BEGINS:  
January 10, 2022

Practical Nursing Pinning
Friday, December 17 at 4:00 p.m. 

Trusler Foundation Conference Center, 3301 W. 18th Ave.

Winter Commencement  
Friday, December 17 at 6:00 p.m. 

Humanitarian Center Auditorium, 215 W. 6th Ave.

Wrangler SPC Conference
Area superintendents, principals and 
counselors met on campus for the 
annual Wrangler SPC Conference on 
December 1.  Attendees had a full day 
of presentations, learning more about 
CTE programming and FHTC.

Winter Ceremonies 



 

Upcoming Campus Events and Meetings
December
9	 NSG CSO Meeting, 2:30 p.m., Conference Room B-C
	 HHS Division Faculty 11:30, RTEC
13	 Board of Trustees Meeting, 4:00 p.m., Conference Room C
14	 Institutional Effectiveness Committee Meeting, 11:30 a.m., Conference Room A
	 Foundation Board Meeting, 4:00 p.m., Conference Room C
15	 NSG Faculty Meeting, 11:30 a.m.; M108N
	 Instructional Leaders Meeting, 2:00-3:30p.m. Steve Loewen’s Office
17	 End of Fall Semester
	 Graduation Practice 8:30 a.m. – Downtown Campus
	 Practical Nursing Pinning, 4:00 p.m., Conference Center
	 Winter Commencement 6:00 p.m. – Downtown Campus
20-31	Winter Break – NO CLASSES
24-31	Winter Break – COLLEGE CLOSED

January
1	 New Year’s Day – COLLEGE CLOSED
1-7	 Winter Break – NO CLASSES

To see a listing of both campus and community events, visit fhtc.edu/events

Graphic Arts Students 
at First Friday
FHTC Graphic Arts Technology students, 
Erik Shaw (a), Gracie Price (b), Marisela 
Axume (c) and Cheyenne Smallwood (d) 
participated in Emporia First Friday 
Art Walk on December 3. Each student 
presented their final branding for their 
“Ode to My Hometown” project. 

Assessment Corner with Gilligan 

The Value of Course Evaluations!
At the end of each course, every 
student has the opportunity to 
provide feedback to their instructors 
on the courses they have taken.  
This feedback helps the instructor 
continue the elements that are 
working to improve student learning 
and target areas that might benefit 
from some updating or different 
teaching strategies.  As a student, you 
are in the unique position to provide 
your instructors with a different 
point of view on the courses you 
have attended.  
Some of you may be currently taking 
or may take in the near future, 
a course that incorporates peer 
evaluation.  You will often learn that 
the best feedback provides at least 
one to two things that are done well, 
followed by the one or two items 
that can be improved upon.  There is 
always room for growth and framing 
feedback with a positive connotation 
can increase the impact 
of the feedback as  
a whole.  
We encourage all of 
our students at FHTC 
to take the time to 
provide feedback to 
their instructors on the 
courses you are taking.  

FHTC has a goal to improve student 
learning, and we can only continue 
to achieve that goal by keeping the 
lines of communication open to our 
students!  So in the last few weeks 
of the semester be sure to log into 
your my.fhtc.edu account, click 
on forms along the middle of the 
screen, then student forms in the 
left-hand navigation menu.  Select 
“course evaluation” and then follow 
the instructions to evaluate your 
courses.  You have the opportunity 
to provide feedback with agree/
disagree statements and type in 
specific feedback. Remember- 
highlight what was done well and 
what FHTC can do better.  
Wishing all students the best during 
these last few days of the semester.  
Congratulations to all of our  
winter graduates and wishing 
everyone a safe and joyful break 
before next semester!  
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